ROSS AND CROMARTY SPORTS COUNCIL

EXECUTIVE COMMITTEE MEETING

THURSDAY 18th  August 2011 in the Osprey Room, HFA
 Present

Joan Maxwell/ Jim Hyslop/ Roy Sinclair/ Jenny Maclennan/ Dawn Fraser/ Margaret Farmer/ Helen Angus/ Moira Macleod/ Garry Bain/ Sonny Rhind/ Margaret Paterson/ Sandra Gass/ Kenny Howie/ Stewart Torrie/ G.Brodie/ George Chalmers/ Fay Caskie/ Ina MacDougall/ Sandy Adam/ Tom Mills.
1. Apologies

Jack Murray/ June Coleman/ Angela Maclean. 

Joan Maxwell welcomed everyone to the bi-monthly meeting.  Chairman Jack Murray has unfortunately broken his ankle and is unable to attend
2. Minutes of Last Meeting

The minutes were agreed with no changes.
Proposed: Roy Sinclair  Seconded: Margaret Paterson
3. Matters Arising

No matters arising not dealt with elsewhere.
4. Active Schools Co-ordinator’s report.
Dawn Fraser read her report (see sheet) and answered questions.
Margaret Paterson pointed out that after school clubs can apply for equipment through Dawn. The new swimming pool roof design goes to the planning committee on Tuesday. Work to start as soon as possible with the re-opening in February. 
Joan asked how the new arms length organisation will work. Dawn explained that Culture, Leisure, Libraries and Museums will be under the umbrella of the new arms-length organisation called Highlife Highland. All sports councils, and funding of same will remain under Highland Council.
 5.  Correspondence – covered under membership.
6. Treasurer’s Report

Trust fund stands at £9967. This includes a donation from the now disbanded Ross-shire District Table Tennis Association of £540. The Sports Fund has an estimated balance of £17,531.46 but £8,764.10 is outstanding and as yet unclaimed.
There will be a cut in funding from £19,530 last year to £15,460 this year. We need to decide the best way to spend it to ensure all clubs benefit. A considerable amount of grant aid has been paid out.
 HMRC presented a bill for £892 of VAT. Although responsibility for this lies with the now defunct RCSC Ltd, we have paid it.  
The balance appears large; however it was kept this way to cover expected lawyer and accountant fees. These have been reduced considerably and thus the balance remains high.
 Due to increased use of the internet, total postage costs were approximately £4! 

7. New members/Membership

Jim accounts for 81 fully paid up members, with a total of 87 on the books.
Joan explained we are still receiving correspondence about life memberships. Ullapool Golf Club resigned because of this. Gerry McCready (ASC) and Willie Mackay (Golf Development Officer) have persuaded them to re-join. They sent an application form but no cheque saying they were informed that the first year would be free! The committee agreed that they must pay now to be eligible for grants from February. If they re-join in the new year, (end March), they have to wait six months to claim any grants. 
8. Grant Aid

All grants presented were approved with the exception of Grant ID033/11 and Grant ID034/11.Unfortunately these were applied for after the event had taken place and do not meet the required criteria for grant. 
Roy suggested we email all clubs, to remind them all grants must be applied for before the event takes place. Copy this to the committee.



Action Point
Grant sub-committee appointed. Those nominated are Joan, Sandra, Garry, Roy, Jim and Jenny.

 We have previously used email to discuss grants and provide feedback on applications. It is proposed that we extend this and details of all grants will be emailed to the sub-committee, who will meet prior to the executive committee meeting to finalise recommendations. 
9. Business Plan
 1. Travel Fund.  
Joan outlined the business plan and explained how the travel bursary would work. And this was discussed in detail. We currently have at least two athletes in the area at Commonwealth/ Olympic standard. It is generally recognised that travel is a major factor in preventing some athletes being able to get the proper training at the correct level as they need. 

The 22p per mile figure was discussed and also the cap we place on travel within Scotland and within the UK. Sustainability of the travel fund is a concern and it is deemed preferable that we can benefit worthy individuals where money is a factor affecting their progress.
The committee agreed to make this a major topic for discussion at the next meeting. 
Changes if any would be implemented next March. Formal approval from HC would of course be required. 
Future funding of the travel grant will also be discussed at a later date as will dealing with the reduction in funding from HC.

The general terms of the travel Fund were unanimously approved. Jeannie Graham had asked to be informed of our proposal.  £2000 from membership and £2000 from the excess in the sports fund to be used to start the Fund. Start date 1st April 2012.

 Proposed Margaret Paterson, Seconded Jim Hyslop.

 2. Database. 
Alan Hoseason of Coaching Highland is in favour of our proposals. Plexus Media will allow us to charge a consultancy fee for other Sports Councils (7 in Highlands) to use the software. 
Coaching Highland would be prepared to take on the backlog of work necessary to enter all the information required onto the database for the other Sports Councils  . The possibility exists to expand it and sell it on to the rest of Scotland. 
Jim requested that a facility be incorporated to allow the treasurer to maintain the accounts on the database, preventing duplicate downloading of information. 
Re -Document storage information – it must be possible to link documents to individual accounts and we need an online facility for making applications. Joan responded that this facility exists already on the database for administrator’s levels 1 and 2. All clubs will be requested to email copies of their constitutions, bank statements and accounts, in preference to sending paper copies. Jim pointed out that the key is that all the information is in one place. 
Margaret Farmer pointed out that we must still allow people to apply using paper copies as not everyone has internet access. Jim proposed we accept Alan Hoseason’s offer and there was general agreement. 
3. Promotion of Bowling and Bowling Clubs. 
SALSC hold annual events. This year this is Ladies and Gents 50+ Outdoor Bowling Finals. RCSC funed in full, two four person teams at these events. The Ladies Finals is in Clachmanan this year and we are represented by St Duthus Bowling Club. The Gents competition is in Stranraer; our team is from Milton and District Bowling Club.

SALSC decided to review which annual events they would hold. As yet this has not been done. Joan has questions about the amount of money going to these events. Comments have been made by local bowling clubs about the decline in the number of members. Margaret Farmer pointed out that when the SALSC annual event was held in Ross-shire a few years ago, only thirteen teams took part, the distance to travel affecting the willingness of teams from the rest of Scotland to take part. Despite the fact that there are more people involved in bowling in Scotland than taking part in any other sport, the member numbers are still declining. Sandra Gass said that despite trying to involve youngsters, the lack of parental support prevented many children taking up the sport. For adult volunteers, disclosures always seem to be a problem. Joan pointed out that Coaching Highland supplies child protection courses and that disclosures are generally free to sports groups. Margaret Farmer said that bowls in Tain are very seldom mentioned and some clubs are unwilling to have children as members. Kenny Howie put forward the view that it is a waste of time targeting children. He believes that the perception of bowling for children is ten-pin bowling not lawn bowls. Where schoolchildren have been involved with his club at taster sessions, not one child has followed up by joining the club. He says the age group we should be targeting are the late 30s-40s. He said kids try everything but rarely stay with the sport.
Every year his club places an advert in the Ross-shire Journal promoting the sport to little effect. Kenny asked could the RCSC sponsor a Ross-shire Bowling Day with a proper feature in the RSJ inviting everyone to try the game. This could include promotion by the Sports Council and the use of email for sending invitations, posters etc. These ideas met with general approval and a suggestion that the Bowling Association should be involved was put forward. The suggested date for this event would be next May. 
Joan suggested that in order to take up this proposal we form a sub-committee. The following agreed to be on the committee: Margaret Farmer, Jim Hyslop, Kenny Howie, George Chalmers, Fay Caskie, Sandra Gass and Tommy Mills. The first meeting was to be 1st September at 7.30pm in the Osprey Room. 
 4. Come and Try events. It was suggested that these could be planned around the date for the re-opening of the Dingwall swimming pool. A possibility would be to ask Scott Lindsay and Ian Murray, the new head of Highland Life, to see if they would be interested in promoting all sports on that date, based in Dingwall Leisure Centre and the Academy. It was decided that this would form an item on the agenda for our next meeting.

10. HSDA/Coaching Highland Update
The Coaching highland took place on 9th August. There are 5 directors on their Board and 3 of whom are standing down this year. Alan Maclennan of Invergordon Bowling Club by Ross & Cromarty Sports Council was nominated as a director to the board and was elected to the Board.  Hugh MacKay has taken over as Chair.
Coaching Highland is under pressure with regard to funding.  sportscotland have withdrawn funding however they hope to continue for another year. A presentation on Highlife Highland was given by Ian Murray and Jan Stander, Coaching and Volunteer Development Officer for sportscotland gave a talk. He is hoping to introduce Coaching Awards in the Highlands, including bursaries of up to £1000. It was asked how HSDA will support clubs and volunteers. It was suggested that we invite Jan Stander to give a presentation at our open meeting but he requested not to do it just now. 

11. AOCB

Technically AOCB is not supposed to be on the agenda. Items for discussion should be forwarded to the Chairman for inclusion on the agenda. Committee members are requested to forward ideas for Come and Try events.

12. Date/Venue of Next Meeting
Next meeting on 27th October 2011. Venue TBC. Clubs are to be informed this is an open meeting although only committee members can vote. Joan expressed her delight that the Bowling Club representatives were in attendance and greatly appreciated their input. She thanked them all for their attendance.

